
CATALOGUING COMMITTEE 

Since the last CAML Newsletter the Cataloguing Committee has con- 
tinued to do some work on cataloguing standards, producing a few 
documents and keeping the members of the committee and of INTERNET 
mutually informed. Several documents were distributed for study, 
three of them for reports, two of which have been completed and 
submitted to the Canadian Committee on Cataloguing (CCC). 

At the request of the committee's chairman, Jane Baldwin prepared 
a report on Part I1 of Michael Gorman's draft of the concise edition 
of the Anglo-American Cataloguing Rules, 2nd ed. Gerald Parker for- 
warded Jane's letter to him, dated 31 January 1980, to the Canadian 
Committee on Cataloguing as a submission. The purpose of Jane's 
document was to advise Mr. Gorman on the feasibility of attempting 
to abridge the rules for uniform titles and of ways of accomplishing 
this or of making alternative provisions. 

On 18 February 1980 Gerald Parker completed and submitted CAML'S 
"Comments on First Draft of U.S. Library of Congress' ' Rules for 
Bibliographic Description of Early Printed Books, Pamphlets, 
Broadsides, and Single Sheets."' Since committee member Alison  all's 
comments on the LC document were received after the report had al- 
ready been submitted to the CCC, her comments were sent along 
separately. 

Some of the Cataloguing Committee members will be in San Antonio, 
Texas for the annual meeting of the Music Library Association, where 
it is expected that bibliographical sparks will fly at the pre- 
conference AACR-I1 Workshop. This event will enable the committee 
members to meet other librarians involved in AACR-2 study, especially 
American INTERNET member Kitty Skrobela. 

Among the projects of the committee is a submission to the CCC on 
the ISBD(A) (International Standard Bibliographic Description for 
Older Books, Antiquarian). Doubtless the MLA meeting in Texas and 
the 9 April 1980 meeting of the CCC (of which Gerald Parker is a 
member in his role as chairman of our CAML committee) will generate 
more issues for our committee to address itself to in the months 
ahead. 

C. Gerald Parker. 

EDWARD B. MOOGK (July 15, 1914-December 18, 1979), OBITUARY AND 
PERSONAL REMINISCENCES 

On 18 December of last year the "grand old man" of Canadian recorded 
sound research and collecting, Edward B. Moogk, died in London, 


